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30 November 2021 

 

Media Advisory 

 

DURBAN HIGH COURT TEMPORARILY MOVING DUE TO RENOVATIONS 

 

On 13 December 2021 the KwaZulu Natal Local Division of the High Court, Durban, will  

relocate to the Durban Magistrates Court. This is to allow renovations to be undertaken to the 

current facility of the Local Division situated at no 12 Dullah Omar (Masonic Groove) Street. 

The renovations are expected to continue for over a period of five years. 

 

The  relocation to the Durban Magistrates Court will ensure the continuation of court services 

and access by members of the public. All services rendered by the Local Division will continue 

to be fully accessible to the public and the litigants at the new location.  

 

The move of offices will happen during the recess period of the High Court which commences 

on 6 December 2021 to 17 January 2022. This is so as to limit disruption to services.  We urge 

all court users of both facilities to bear with us through this transition.  

 

All  Local Division services  will  resume from 17 January 2022 at the following address: 

 

New location: Durban Magistrates Court, C/O Somtseu &, Stalwart Simelane St, Durban, 

4025 

 

Enquiries:  

Nathi Mncube 

Spokesperson of the RSA Judiciary 

C: 0848148364 E: NMncube@judiciary.org.za  
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